
 

 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 174 of 2022 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  

  

 

29 September 2022 

 

 

 

Filming from Rinella - Malta Film Studios - Hashasheen - Clear Horizon 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and operators of 

vessels, that filming activities will take place at Rinella – Malta Film Studios. 

 

The filming will take place as follows: 

 

Wednesday 12th October 2022 from 0600 hours to 1800 hours  

In view of the above a clear horizon is required for filming purposes. 

 

Mariners transiting the area seaward of the Malta Film Studios on the mentioned dates 

and times are requested to keep watch on VHF Channel 12 and to cooperate with the 

filming crew and enforcement personnel in the area.  

 

Any instructions given on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by Valletta VTS are to be complied 

with. 

 

 

Charts affected: BA 177, 2538 

 


